Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Landscape Architecture
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
61G10-18.002: Board Approval of Continuing Education Providers

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 35, No. 32, of the August 14, 2009, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures. The changes are as follows:

1. Subsection (2)(e)7. shall now read as follows:

7. If applicant is providing a course by distanced learning: please outline the means by which the course promotes student involvement, and demonstrates that the course measures learning and addresses comprehension of content at regular intervals.

2. Subsection (2)(e)8. shall now read as follows:

8. If applicant is not a business, but an individual, please attach a curriculum vitae or resume listing applicant’s education and work experience. A list of the above requested information is available for your convenience from the Board Office or may be printed from the Board website at MyFloridaLicense.com.

3. Subsection (3) shall now read as follows:

(3) Upon arrival, each continuing education provider shall be issued a provider number. That provider number shall be used in all advertising, course materials, promotional materials and on the required certificate.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Juanita Chastain, Executive Director, Board of Landscape Architecture, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0750
